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“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Running in solidarity with our seniors and the heroic staff supporting them.  
 

On Friday, June 12th, D.C. resident, Corey Cappelloni, ran 220 miles from D.C. to Scranton, Penn-
sylvania to see his 98 year-old grandmother from outside her window at the Allied Services Skilled 
Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. His goal is to raise awareness for the needs of all older adults 
and the heroic staff that care for them, as he stated: 
 

“This endurance challenge is a way for me to show Nana that I am there for her, to raise awareness 
for all the residents in nursing homes, assisted living facilities and rehabilitation centers across the 
country and the world. The run is also to honor the victims of coronavirus, including my great uncle 
Charles “Chuck” Gloman who passed away on May 11th, and to deeply thank all the heroic staff at 

Allied Services and similar organizations for putting the care of others first.” 
 

On the first stage of his journey, Corey ran down Wisconsin Avenue and through Georgetown before 
making his way around the Mall and circling back through Dupont Circle and Adams Morgan. On his 
way out of the District, he ran past Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home in Northwest, where staff and 
residents were awaiting his arrival to offer socially distanced support. 
 

Mr. Steve Nash, President/CEO, expressed, “We were very excited to have him stop by Stoddard on 
this epic run to bring attention to the heroic workers at Stoddard and other nursing facilities. They 
represent the goodness and courage of the world as they are fearless in their bringing to light, love at 
its highest point at a time of great darkness.”  

~ RUN FOR RUTH ~ 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php
x-apple-data-detectors://15
https://www.allied-services.org/news/2020/may/run-for-ruth/
https://www.allied-services.org/news/2020/may/run-for-ruth/
https://www.stoddardbaptisthome.org/


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

A Hearty Thank You to Our Donors 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Mrs. Remy Johnson, Administrator, Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home, and 
Ms. Keisha Clark, Director of Development, Stoddard Baptist Home Founda-
tion, received a financial donation from The “Mighty Men of Zion” of Zion 
Baptist Church to assist in Stoddard’s mission of care for the residents. 
 
Rev. Dr. Keith Byrd, Sr., Senior Pastor of Zion Baptist Church, and the 
church family also donated PPEs as a continual support and partnership 
with Stoddard throughout the years. 

On May 7th, Minister Darlene Stevens of 
Metropolitan Baptist Church, located in 
Largo, Maryland, delivered 240 face 
masks to Stoddard Baptist Nursing 
Home. On behalf of the residents and 
staff, Mrs. Remy Johnson, Administrator, 
extends much gratitude and appreciation 
for this act of kindness from Dr. Maurice 
Watson, Senior Servant, Minister  
Stevens and the Church Congregation. 

Members of the Alpha Kappa 
Alpha Sorority donated 

boxed lunches to Stoddard’s 
staff in appreciation for their 

dedication and faithful  
services rendered on  
behalf of the residents  

and their families. 

Pictured Above:  
Mr. Kevin Horgan  

generously donated 
these gorgeous and 
durable face shields. 

Stoddard exceeded its goal of 500 homemade face covers. Colorful and 
beautifully crafted homemade masks were provided thanks to our donors: 
Mimi Ramos and friends, Mailyn Balcita,  Michelle Alveario and friends 
and Mimi Hyeon and friends. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To make a donation, please visit:  
www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org/donate.php 

Designation Numbers:  

9672 & 9673 

Designation Number:  

94544/74410 

Sharing success of programs with our communities in order to encourage confidence  

in sustaining repetitive support, growth and utilization of services 

Every Tuesday 

10:00 - 10:30 a.m. 

A Message From Ms. Keisha M. Clark, Director of Development 
 

Dear friends and supporters of Stoddard! 
 

It is both an exciting and humbling experience to receive your gifts.   
I smile with curiosity to see who has given and more importantly, why  
they have chosen to give!  Instantly, I am appreciative and thank God  

for the selflessness of others.   
 

The Dalai Lama wrote, "The roots of all goodness lie in the soil of  
appreciation".  Since 1902, Stoddard has been a grateful beneficiary 

of "goodness" from our supporters. COVID-19 has certainly interrupted  
our "normal" routines and operations; however, we have been blessed  

with so many acts of kindness.  Our "soil of appreciation" stems from our 
trust in God and belief that people are kind and believe in our mission.  

 

As a supporter, your gifts and donations matter greatly. Each gift helps  
to sustain our daily mission of caring for residents and those  

in need within the community. 
 

To learn more about Stoddard or how to support, I warmly welcome the  
opportunity to speak with you.  You may  contact me directly at  

301-760-7514 or via email at: kclark@sbhfdc.org.  

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php
mailto:kclark@sbhfdc.org


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

On Wednesday, June 24th, Ms. Keisha Clark, Director of Development, hosted a “A Celebration 
of Praise” via ZOOM. The purpose of this virtual event was to have a moment of prayer and high-
light, acknowledge and show appreciation to our community partners, essential staff and healthcare 
workers for their dedication, kindness and devotion during this national pandemic (COV19). 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Thank You to Phi Delta Kappa Honor Society 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Thank You to Pastors for Our Weekly “Prayer for the World” 

Board Members and Staff extends a hearty thank you to the following Pastors who led the weekly 
“Prayer for the World” on Wednesdays during the months of April, May and June. 

As a member of Phi Delta Kappa Honor Society, Inc., Mrs. Phyllis  T. Brown, Chairperson, Stoddard 
Baptist Global Care/Board Member, Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation, initiated the donation of gift 
cards to staff in appreciation of their commitment and faithful service of providing excellent care for 
our residents. Thank you, Mrs. Brown, Ms. Sandra Ingram and members of the Beta Chapter. 

Pictured (from top left to right): Rev. Regretta B. Ruffin, Rev. Darryl Roberts, Rev. LaVida Sistrunk, Rev. Paige Harris, 
Rev. Nana Rudolph Stewart, III, Rev. Robert L. Hood, Rev. Darryl Burton, Rev. Patricia Fears,  Rev. Victor O. Kirk, Sr., 
Rev. Jesse J. Jackson, Rev. Joseph N. Evans, Ph.D. and Rev. Charles McNeill, Jr.  



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Board Corner 

Howard University Faculty Practice Plan Opens a Second COVID-19 Testing 
Facility at Pennsylvania Avenue Baptist Church in Ward 7  

The Howard University Faculty Practice Plan has opened a second COVID-19 Testing Facility at 
The Pennsylvania Avenue Baptist Church, 3000 Pennsylvania Avenue, Southeast, Washington, 
D.C., to provide expanded access to free testing to residents in Ward 7 and 8, where testing is 
needed the most. The testing site is open on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10:00 a. m. to 2:00 
p.m., by appointment. A Howard medical team member will see patients who are showing symptoms 
or who believe they are asymptomatic. For appointments, please call the Faculty Practice Plan at 
202-865-2109. 
 
“Given the essential role testing plays in protecting our community from COVID, I am pleased that 
Howard University has chosen Pennsylvania Avenue Baptist Church as a testing site,” said Rev. 
Kendrick Curry, Pastor of Pennsylvania Avenue Baptist Church. “This partnership will go a long way 
in protecting the health of my community. It has been one of my dreams to have COVID testing.” 
 
While the testing sites are short term assignments that will be managed during the pandemic, the 
Virtual Health Ministry project is positioned to begin a long-term investment into the community. 
Faith institution-managed call centers, staffed by health ministry leaders from the participant faith 
institutions, will make proactive calls to residents to determine health and social needs and to pro-
vide public health information to mitigate the spread of the virus. The faith based coordinators serve 
as a bridge to connect those who need it to healthcare providers using telemedicine; or to the How-
ard University School of Social Work where navigators connect people with social and counseling 
resources. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Employee Spotlight 

Employee Memorials 

Mr. Thomas Dwight Voss 
November 18, 1967 - April 6, 2020 

Board members, staff and residents honor the memory and contributions of two staff members who recently 
transitioned from this earthly realm to their heavenly home.  

Mr. Thomas Dwight Voss, served as an Engineer in the Engineering Department at Stoddard Baptist Glob-
al Care since March 4, 2007.  

Ms. Jacqueline Louise Harris, served as an Environmental Services Aide in the Environmental Services 
Department at Stoddard Baptist Global Care since September 13, 1999. 

Both will be greatly missed as their services were very much appreciated. 

Ms. Portia Richardson, Medical Records Manager, 
Stoddard Baptist Global Care, was honored with a 
“Special Award” from CECA. Ms. Richardson set up the 
video conferences between the family members and their 
loved ones, making it possible for families to see  their 
loved ones and know that they were alright during this 
time.  Even on Mother’s Day, she went to work just to en-
able families be able to wish their loved ones a Happy 
Mother’s Day. Ms. Richardson  made sure that everyone 
who wanted to see or talk to their love one, was able to 
do so. She would go from floor to floor and room to room 
on a daily basis, sometimes not even stopping to eat 
lunch. Ms. Richardson also did the same on Father’s Day. 
Coming in to make sure that the family members could 
wish their love ones a Happy Father’s Day. 

Ms. Jacqueline Louise Harris 
September 6, 1961 - June 10, 2020 



Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Ben’s Chili Bowl Supports The Marigold 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

On May 13
th
, Mr. Kamal Ali, owner of the historic Ben’s Chili Bowl on U Street in Northwest, Wash-

ington, D.C., delivered lunches of their famous brand of chili hot dogs to the nursing staff at The 
Marigold Assisted Living Facility. Mr. Steve Nash, President and CEO, and Dr. Rosalind Wright, 
Administrator, extends much thanks to Kamal and Virginia Ali and the Ali family for supporting the 
frontline and nursing staff.  

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Board’s Corner cont. 

The following Board Members celebrated their birthday during the second quarter of 2020: 

The Howard University Faculty Practice Plan began offering free coronavirus testing at its Benning 
Road Clinic (4414 Benning Road NE) in early May, which was quickly expanded due to high de-
mand. Both testing sites are funded by a $1 million grant from Bank of America announced last 
month. 

 
For more information about the Black Coalition Against COVID-19, please visit: 

www.blackcoalitionagainstcovid.org 

Deacon James Jackson  

April 22nd 

Rev. Henry A. Gaston  

June 19th 

Mr. Bobby Mills  

April 28th 

Rev. Thomas Henderson  

June 23rd 

Ms. Barbara Shaw  

June 24th 

http://www.blackcoalitionagainstcovid.org/


The CECA Foundation was established to celebrate caregiver excellence, and promote quality patient care 
by providing healthcare institutions with the funding, tools and best practices to recognize their outstanding 
caregivers. Stoddard is honored to have the CECA Foundation as a partner in our mission. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

May - Velma Olu-Cole 
Certified Nursing Assistant 

June - Geoffrey Anyuga 
Accounts Payable/Payroll Clerk 

SBNH CECA Award Winners - April, May and June 2020 

April - Palvine Alem, RN 
Clinical Care Coordinator 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Universal Church sent a prayer video, which Mr. 
George Busey, Therapeutic Activity Specialist, 
shared with Ms. Lila Young, resident, 3 Blue Unit.  

The aforementioned prayer video was also 
shared with Ms. Zellonia Thalley, resident, 
3 Blue Unit. 



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 

Ms. Scena Plenty, Activities Manager, distributed flowers to all of the mothers in the facility! 

Residents continue to enjoy recreational activities and special events with the implementation of 
safety measures and social distancing. 

SBGC CECA Award Winners - April, May and June 2020 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

June - Quinta Abanda 
Licensed Practical Nurse 

April - Vera Chia, Certified Nursing 
Assistant, 1 Green Unit 

May - Christie Terry, Certified Nursing 
Assistant, 3 Green Unit 



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME 

Staff conducts personal exercise sessions with 
the residents, as needed. 

Due to the health and safety regulations that are being implemented due to the Coronavirus (COVID-19), 
resident activities have been conducted on a one-on-one basis. However, the residents have enjoyed the 
celebration of special events. 

Balloons and gifts are given to  
residents on Mother’s Day. 

Residents are personally celebrated during the month of their birthday. 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Staff hosted a “PPE Fashion Show” on the units for residents and staff.  
No PPEs were wasted to showcase this event. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fimage-vector%2Fvector-seamless-border-victorian-style-element-166014206&psig=AOvVaw0xg4Z2vGiursD49kuGCT99&ust=1593122102884000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNjxor24m-oCFQAA

